
Week of Feb. 13, 2017 
 
Upcoming 

● With spring quickly approaching, the 
Parks & Recreation Department has a 
number of upcoming deadlines for spring 
sports. Don’t miss your chance to play or 
to sign up your children. 
 
Visit ​www.Raymore.com/Parks​ to learn 
more or call 816-322-2791 to sign up. 

● Don’t forget to sign up for the monthly 
Park Notes email newsletter. Receive all 
the latest news, updates and information 
about your Raymore Parks & Recreation 
Department. 
 
Visit ​www.Raymore.com/Parks​ to sign up. 

 
 
Administration  

● City Manager Jim Feuerborn and Chief Jan Zimmerman attended the Joint Cities meeting 
at the Peculiar City Hall. 

● The TIF Commission met on Wednesday, Feb. 15 to discuss proposals for the Raymore 
Gateway project. The commission tabled the discussion and will take it up at its next 
meeting.  

 
Community Development 

● The Insurance Services Office, responsible for evaluation of all jurisdictions that have a 
building code enforcement department, completed its periodic evaluation of the Building 
Inspections Division.  A final report will be issued in 4-6 weeks. 

● Staff completed ​reports​ for the Feb. 21 Planning & Zoning Commission meeting.  The 
Commission will consider the Westbrook at Creekmoor Twelfth Final Plat and the rezoning 
of 9.29 acres of land located between Foxwood Drive and Pine Street, east of Madison 
Street. 

● GIS Coordinator Heather Eisenbarth participated in the KC Metro GIS quarterly meeting. 

 

http://www.raymore.com/Parks
http://www.raymore.com/Parks
http://www.raymore.com/city-hall/community-development/current-projects-staff-reports


 

Parks & Recreation 
● Park staff worked on the the maintenance facility interior renovations. 

● Park staff performed annual tree trimming and mulching. A new tree was planted along 
the trail at Recreation Park. 

● Staff worked on equipment repairs and field maintenance for the upcoming soccer 
season. 

● Empty Easter eggs were delivered to Target in Belton. Each year employees of Target 
donate time and goodies and stuff several thousand eggs for the upcoming Easter Festival 
on April 15 at Memorial Park.  

● Several seasonal jobs are now posted on the City website (​www.Raymore.com/Jobs​). Staff 
started interviews for the spring break and summer camp counselor positions. 

● Director Nathan Musteen and Recreation Superintendent John McLain met with Associate 
Planner David Gress and Michelle Alexander from Johnson County Parks and Recreation 
regarding Community of all Ages programming. 

● Director Musteen met with Hank Moyers of Confluence regarding the Hawk Ridge Park 
Improvement plans.  

 
 
Police 

● Lt. Aly Abdelgawad and the Raymore Police Department hosted individuals from area 
police departments at the meeting of the Mid-America Crisis Intervention Team Council. 

● Emergency Management Coordinator Ryan Murdock 
served as co-chair and organizer of the Integrated Warning 
Team workshop at the National Weather Service Training 
Center.  The focus for Chief Jan Zimmerman and the more 
than 100 other attendees was improved communication 
during severe weather events. 

● Lt. Aly Abdelgawad participated in the Police Chaplains 
meeting in the Council Chambers where the discussion 
included the upcoming International Conference of Police 
Chaplain training in Branson. 

● Capt. Jim Wilson attended the Cass County Child Abuse 
Response Team case review at the Cass County Juvenile 
Office. 

● Officers Travis Jobes and Nick Hill attended Tactical Team 
training at the Cass County Sheriff's Office. 

● Communications Supervisor Starlith McAdams, Capt. Roger Mayberry and Chief Jan 
Zimmerman participated in an In Code webinar and meeting about the water billing 
process with Finance Director Cindi Watson and members of her staff.  

 
 
 

http://www.raymore.com/Jobs


 

Public Works 
● Staff received bids for the Raymore Activity Center. Those bids are now under review. 

● Staff completed installation of the sidewalk along Fox Ridge Drive from 58 Highway to 
Granada. The contractor will perform final restoration as weather permits.  

● Staff held a pre-bid meeting for the audible pedestrian signal and 155th Street Bridge 
replacement projects. 

● Staff met with the Communications Manager Mike Ekey to finalize drafting the update to 
the 2011 Pavement Management Plan. 

● Staff finalized the 2016 Stormwater Management Plan report that is due to the state at 
the end of the month. The report highlights the initiatives and programs used by the City 
to keep Raymore’s streams and stormwater systems clean. 

 


